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LONG LOAD PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of a meeting of the Long Load Parish Council held at the Village Hall, Long Load on Tuesday 17 October 2023.
(7.30pm – 8.17pm)
Present:
	Cllr Marsha White (Chair)

Cllr Richard Collis

Cllr Diana Taylor

Cllr David May

Cllr Emily Pearlstone 

(Somerset Council)

	 


1. Apologies for absence
Apologies received from Cllr Pat Collins, John Bailey (Somerset Council) and the Clerk Dawn Porter.

2. Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest.

3.
Matters arising
Cllr Marsha White confirmed that she together with Cllr John Bailey met with the landowner regarding the permissive footpath. It has been agreed that a fence would not be erected but signs would be placed at both ends of the permissive path asking walkers and dog owners to stay on the path and keep dogs under control. The Village ranger will be asked to add maintenance of the footpath to the task list and the landowner would continue to cut the hedge on a regular basis as required.
Cllr Emily Pearlstone reported that there has been no update regarding La Lade Caravan Park.
4.
Public Participation
A question was raised regarding the funds set aside for the village stone and Cllr Marsha White confirmed that the monies remained 'earmarked' and would be used when a suitable and appropriate project had been identified. Suggestions from the Parishioners welcome.

Attention was drawn to the fact that one of the small gates across the footbridge at the Long Load Pumping station had broken off 

It was agreed that this be reported to the relevant authorities.

The issue of Church Lane surface patching was raised. Cllr Emily Pearlstone confirmed that she would follow this up. 

5.
Somerset Unitary Authority Report
A copy of the report was provided and Cllr Emily Pearlstone reported that the main area of concern was the threat to the continuation of the number 54 bus that runs back and forth from Yeovil to Taunton. 

This is a vital service and especially important to the various surrounding towns and villages and every effort will be made to ensure it continues to operate. 

The full report can be found on the Parish Council website under the section Somerset Unitary Authority Reports.

6.
Defibrillator
It was confirmed that we had still not received any correspondence from planning. It is hoped that some news will be received by next week. 

7.
Correspondence & Planning

No planning applications.

A letter received from the Village Hall Committee thanking the council for its financial support, the contents of which were read to the meeting. 

8.
Accounts
No cheques or signatures required.

9.
Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 21 November 2023.

10.  Any other business
An update was provided by Cllr Marsha White on the arrangements for erecting the new Notice Board.

The customary Poppy Wreath has been ordered
Chairman Cllr Marsha White declared the meeting closed at 8:17pm

	
	...……………………………………Chairman



